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Department of Human Services Releases Guidance for Family First 
Providers  

Harrisburg, PA – The Department of Human Services (DHS) this month released a bulletin with 
guidance and requirements for providers that wish to become a specialized child residential 
setting under the Family First Prevention Services Act.  

“The Wolf Administration remains committed to protecting vulnerable populations across 
Pennsylvania, and the Family First Prevention Services Act will help strengthen Pennsylvania’s 
child welfare system in line with this goal,” said DHS Secretary Teresa Miller. “We want to be 
sure that every service we provide offers the necessary supports to meet children and families’ 
needs and help them on a path to safe, healthy lives. This certification process will help DHS 
ensure that specialized settings for children will be available, safe, and suitable.”  

The Family First Prevention Services Act is a federal law that prioritizes keeping children with 
their families. It allows states to use federal payments for trauma-informed evidence-based 
prevention services to allow children who would otherwise be placed in foster care to stay with 
their parents or relatives. The implementation of this law, scheduled for October 1, 2020, aligns 
with the Wolf Administration’s goals of serving children safely with their families or family-like 
settings when necessary. 

In the event placement outside the home becomes necessary, the law directs federal funding 
towards family-like settings or other specialized settings that are best suited to a child’s 
individual needs. Specialized settings are trauma-informed child residential facilities or 
supervised independent living programs specializing in providing care and treatment for children 
and youth with special circumstances, including:  

• Pregnant, expecting, and parenting youth;  
• Youth who are transitioning to adulthood; or  
• Youth who are, or at risk of becoming, sex trafficking victims.  

Specialized settings should offer programming for participants and training for staff tailored to 
the needs of children and youth with these special circumstances. Public and private children 
and youth social service agencies, providers and stakeholders that provide services to these 
populations are encouraged to request certification as a specialized setting. 

The specialized settings emphasize a trauma-informed approach to care. This approach 
integrates knowledge and effects of trauma into policies, procedures, and practices while 
actively seeking to avoid re-traumatization. Trauma-informed care is informed by six principles: 
organizational safety, trustworthiness and transparency, peer support, collaboration and 
reciprocal relationships, empowerment among and between staff and participants, and cultural 
sensitivity. Standards of trauma-informed care are in line with recommendations made by the 
Council on Reform established by Governor Wolf’s Vulnerable Populations Executive Order and 
the Wolf Administration’s effort to make Pennsylvania a trauma-informed state.  

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fu7061146.ct.sendgrid.net%2Fls%2Fclick%3Fupn%3D4tNED-2FM8iDZJQyQ53jATURNYS-2BqSwGIEIC22odNr-2FAVC0plUAMg7-2FyRvEu6XZjR7nkfIUK1jaRa5dd84cbwxEJnDw4b13mYCyGKO2c3I7Ky7GxBeOJ8WbXpnMG1b0GKLLzsHvvijiNdQ7OZ87hog0aPTOyK1OyyyyPwanYMBQjH4iiJSkBnfYrGy2y811WxnGdlY_HHDWVXyIaSIUetLKqif3-2BYmU3PPhrWUJG7Jiizf26mKIWIplTZUMwim6u7SY0tIfnil8KNMo11x918oqjJ6WGk-2F3IuTcEhtRVJed1P7rbcpNoWUSsWQ-2Fi-2B-2FBKPWgQiYcGYusc8k52XcXyeCXPbIefg7cBccvnOlPwyOsGYWJHQQwV1G30oQJdhnPqwXZsQvOMITdQcQcnZjIBUj20wR3bl-2Bg-2FHyFPPo51A69Lo-2BUqlw9VzQZKxML71pJbFYfpKNx1kp3SBDpRX-2F66eudoaIV7eD-2FxSMtOnFktOKHdp3l7G-2FwPZNqWy0PvMOndzaBONP9IBH7daXSP4yeRWwyrcdcGQ-3D-3D&data=02%7C01%7Cc-ahightow%40pa.gov%7C3af4ace986a0465cfb0f08d7b9468057%7C418e284101284dd59b6c47fc5a9a1bde%7C0%7C0%7C637181584773565663&sdata=dbw0oQjpbl3yDCrJTFwK5f6TJg%2Fg9OGKEdrRuIIx%2BDc%3D&reserved=0


More information, the bulletin, and the certification approval process can be found here. 
Applications to be considered a specialized setting must be submitted by March 15, 2020. 

DHS’ Office of Children, Youth, and Families is hosting webinars to review the bulletin and 
application process for child residential facilities or supervised independent living programs 
providing or planning to provide services to the above identified populations. Session 
opportunities are 9:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. on February 25 and 28. To register, email 
cwtpreg@pitt.edu. 

Visit www.dhs.pa.gov or email ra-PWFamilyFirst@pa.gov for more information.  

  

MEDIA CONTACT: Erin James - 717-425-7606 

 

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fu7061146.ct.sendgrid.net%2Fls%2Fclick%3Fupn%3D4tNED-2FM8iDZJQyQ53jATUQbZv2qxfVswBSAPjeHthh4A-2Bqp7zUkXQPWC8jRvOr8kDloKBO71ds6ZMy-2Fk6KbNt3bdHe0qnFmG86xfoYcxA1DqBpckGmlFJYeOIooV13OyDDlV8Y0Uokwbs-2Fjla5V-2BomAu8KIfLY9vKYRwRSZnCQ2RBrqhXA9cURKvrqMTcrIbB4NFaUET5ITsnZ2M3N9-2FIsgIF2IUemtdtoZre6NBLy-2Blz0ShZCuAX-2FGr-2Byx8w4-2FW4RpYn9n9zP6VNY5m5nEoFA6xLrkamxa5ytEGO0npotQ-3D1xul_HHDWVXyIaSIUetLKqif3-2BYmU3PPhrWUJG7Jiizf26mKIWIplTZUMwim6u7SY0tIfnil8KNMo11x918oqjJ6WGk-2F3IuTcEhtRVJed1P7rbcpNoWUSsWQ-2Fi-2B-2FBKPWgQiYcGYusc8k52XcXyeCXPbIefg7cBccvnOlPwyOsGYWJHQQwV1G30oQJdhnPqwXZsQvO4AmTFVDGCA2bDm7J5CxWFNhDYl-2B8rVs-2B453UkMeLPU3nE-2BnZ7oZn-2F1E0GYNFEWEDKL2IelLkjmcIApCAmlb5siNeRX3pZCPUlXzkNRr9Zqrfjq4i67GVKStf6uT9KP3GHF5OYwKSN5bLueohaqdxsg-3D-3D&data=02%7C01%7Cc-ahightow%40pa.gov%7C3af4ace986a0465cfb0f08d7b9468057%7C418e284101284dd59b6c47fc5a9a1bde%7C0%7C0%7C637181584773565663&sdata=L%2BjUiEQloBGP2dOYLW%2FQaNUKVZvsQHS8awHk0YK3N%2B0%3D&reserved=0
mailto:cwtpreg@pitt.edu
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fu7061146.ct.sendgrid.net%2Fls%2Fclick%3Fupn%3DTeZUXWpUv-2B6TCY38pVLo9u-2BsrD38HHh9q2MFAut2YUE-3Dh2yc_HHDWVXyIaSIUetLKqif3-2BYmU3PPhrWUJG7Jiizf26mKIWIplTZUMwim6u7SY0tIfnil8KNMo11x918oqjJ6WGk-2F3IuTcEhtRVJed1P7rbcpNoWUSsWQ-2Fi-2B-2FBKPWgQiYcGYusc8k52XcXyeCXPbIefg7cBccvnOlPwyOsGYWJHQQwV1G30oQJdhnPqwXZsQvO0hxd8MfqvgCjbbpVwQ4AFJa8CaTKdB83yziuUG7IZFw6Dah80fWjS3PmJ-2BghmI8gkAfXD-2BjVdmCtK-2FOjSvl1uyN38nKwm13qfGQfwWty9L-2BZBrUKL21179fIXrGneK1aM1XfuKNiJ3Q-2BMLRkJOPESQ-3D-3D&data=02%7C01%7Cc-ahightow%40pa.gov%7C3af4ace986a0465cfb0f08d7b9468057%7C418e284101284dd59b6c47fc5a9a1bde%7C0%7C0%7C637181584773575653&sdata=4b3E9sEubyqDLMdl4hHEwp%2B%2F6JqrU8DVsvOT6DcCwFI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ra-PWFamilyFirst@pa.gov

